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U. 8. Environmental Protection Agency
Eurika Durr, Clerk of the Board
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Re: 7w re Peabody Western Coal Company, CAA Appeal No. 10-01; =
Correction of June 2. 2010 Letter
Digar Ms. Durr:

On behalf of Peabody Western Coal Company, I notfisl your office in 4 letter dated June
2, 2010 that Peabody intended to respond to the MOTION OF THE NAVAJO NATION EPA
FOR VOLUNTARY REMAND AND MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT OF MOTION that was
filed with the Environmental Appeals Board in the shove-referenced maitter on May 28, 2010. 1
wertbe gt this timeé to correct a material mistake contained 1n my June 2, 2010 letter

in particular, the first sentence in the second paragraph of that June 2 letter begins as
follows: “For proceedings under 40 C.F.R. part 70, such as the above-referenced matter, .. .7
The letter should have stated: “For proceedings vmder 40 CF R part 71, such as the above-
referenced metter, .. .” (Emphasis added). Because permits issued under 40 CER. part 70 are
not “EPA-1ssued permits,” the Board has no juntsdiction over part 70 permits. On the other hand,
permits issued wnder 40 C FR, part 71, such as the permit in the abovereferenced matter,
constitute federal operating permits for which the Board does have jorisdiction

i apologize for any confusion that the mistake In my June 2 Ktter may have caused
Shouid you have any questions, please coniact me at (804} 746-4501.
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